Thomas McElveen <tmcelveen@bryanlaw.com>
Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
11/15/2012 5:01:00 PM

RE: Updates: SC DOR Security Breach

Katherine,

[ would like to listen in, but | have a meeting scheduled for 8:30am tomorrow, so it will probably be impossible for
me.

We enjoyed meeting you last night, and it was very gracious of the Governor and Mr. Haley to invite us.
Take care,

Thomas

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Thursday, November 15, 2012 12:39 PM

To: Veldran, Katherine

Subject: Updates: SC DOR Security Breach

Importance: High

Our office has arranged a conference call for members of the General Assembly to be held on Friday, November 16th
at 9:00 a.m. The purpose of this call is to go over updates about the security breach at the Department of Revenue.
Please reply if you are interested in participating on the call and | will email you instructions.

Thank you,

Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran

Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
0:803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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